FACULTY SENATE MINUTES

November 3, 2009

President Debbie Caldwell McCollam called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  All senators or alternates were present except Robin Schwartz.  A quorum was determined.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the October 6, 2009 meeting were approved as presented.

REPORT OF OFFICERS
Report of the President – D. McCollam – Last month’s Open Floor discussion will continue with President Maples during Open Floor this month.  

Charges are out to the committees; Senex continues to meet.

Report of the Vice President – J. Long – Academic Council has met.  

*  Portland adjuncts are being paid the same as Klamath Falls lab adjuncts.

* Travel budgets will be coming to departments at $500/faculty for professional development. 

   Restrictions from last year remain.  All travel requires VP signature.  

* Until further notice, S & S funds will accumulate from year to year.

* Applied Baccalaureate – Work group with Charlie Jones, Brad Burda, LeAnn Maupin, Randy

   Albert, Brian Moravec, Lita Colligan will be looking at the possibility of providing 4-year

   degree programs in community colleges in Oregon.

* Marla Edge talked about the pre-requisite checking that will be online soon.  Students not

   meeting the pre-reqs for a class will not be allowed to register for that class.  

* Brad Burda & Charlie Jones are working on a job description for program directors. 

REPORT OF THE PROVOST – B. Burda – Unofficially, there is a sense that enrollment is up and that OIT is way above what was projected.  Enrollment in Distance Ed is up by 17%.

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL DELEGATE – D. McCollam – Council’s first meeting is scheduled for November 16th.   

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
Faculty Rank Promotion and Tenure – A. Amoia – Committee met last week and charges were discussed.  

*  Policy 20-040 & Promotion timeline:  Policy needs to be modified to say notification will happen in

    fall term instead of winter term.

* Policy 20-040 Academic Rank & Promotion for Instructional Faculty:  Currently no procedure for

   tracking previous denials.  Reviewing to see if a tracking mechanism is needed to see whether or not

   committee recommendations had been met.  

   -  Determine whether the statement “continuing professional development” needs to be revised to

      include grant writing and/or training in or utilization of new technology (i.e. Blackboard).  

   -  Coupling/de-coupling tenure and promotion.

* Policy 20-041 Academic Rank & Promotion for Library Faculty:  Currently library faculty must hold a

   Masters of Library Science to be eligible for faculty rank.  Should there be eligibility requirements for

   an instructor rank?

Welfare Committee – K. Usher – Committee is working on the following:

* Revision of the Part-time Faculty Policy to clarify the kind of evaluation they need.  

        - How are part-time/adjunct faculty evaluated with regard to the Distance Ed courses they might be

          teaching? 

        - Extent of reliance on adjunct faculty.

* Department Chair Policy – Look at how the administrative portion of the department chair’s job is

   evaluated.

* On-Line evaluations vs. paper evaluations.  Should some policy change be implemented relating to

   type-written comments from students. The custom question Senate had previously approved for use this

   fall on IDEA course evaluation forms follows: 


If these course evaluations (important for feedback to your instructor and to his/her department 
chair) were available to fill out online at OIT, but NOT on paper during class time, how likely 
would you be to fill them out online?


1 = definitely not


2 = probably not


3 = maybe, I’m not sure


4 = probably yes


5 = definitely yes

Since the custom question doesn’t appear on the IDEA form, to utilize this question for a response in either question 19 of the short form or question 48 of the long form, someone would need to read or display an overhead with the question.  Welfare would like feedback concerning whether or not this process should be used.  

*  Library Faculty Annual Performance Evaluations – hoping to make small changes to the existing 

    policy.

*  Evaluation policies for both provost and deans – Current academic structure still contains some

    uncertainty so work on this is pending.

Senate felt that it was alright to include custom question regarding faculty evaluations online and whether or not students would complete those evaluations.  

Academic Standards – J. Ballard –  Met on October 28 to begin discussion of their charges.

* Currently, course schedules are posted from term to term.  Committee is looking into the possibility of

   offering a yearly course schedule to ease the planning process for students.  This would do away with 

   the curriculum maps and would provide greater flexibility in scheduling.

* Explore the pros and cons of our current grading system in comparison to a letter grade with plus/minus

   system and to a numerical system.  OIT is the only University Systems school that doesn’t have 

   plus/minus; C- is not a passing grade.

Faculty Compensation – S. Schultz –  

* New comparators’ list is at the Chancellor’s Office for review by Ruth Keele, Director of Performance, 

   Measurement, and Outcomes.  

* For the 2009-10 academic year, OIT faculty salaries have been reduced by 3.85%, including faculty

   who have relinquished tenure.  Committee will compare OIT’s action with what the other OUS 

   institutions are doing.  

* Faculty receiving promotions will have the 10% increase added to their original 2009-10 salary.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR  AD HOC COMMITTEES – None.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None.  

NEW BUSINESS – None.

REPORT OF THE AOF REPRESENTATIVE – T. Thompson –  AOF is currently reorganizing and reviewing its charges and bylaws.  The board is also searching for a new lobbyist to replace Mark Nelson and Public Affairs Council.

The board is hoping to meet by December and be prepared to report on the upcoming legislative session and potential impact of the special ballot measures.

REPORT OF THE IFS REPRESENTATIVE – M. Sevigny – IFS will meet again in December.  

*  The “Oregon Applied Baccalaureate Planning Initiative Kick-Off Meeting” will take place at PSU/University Place on Nov. 13th with six-person teams invited to represent each OUS campus and each community college. The meeting is in response to HB 3093, sponsored by Rep. David Edwards of Hillsboro, which:

 


“directs the Joint Boards of Education to develop and deliver a plan to the

 


  2011 Legislative Assembly for offering applied baccalaureate degree programs at

 


  state institutions of higher education and community colleges. The bill defines an

  


  applied baccalaureate as a “bachelor’s degree work designed to incorporate

  


  applied associate courses and degrees with additional coursework emphasizing

 


  higher-order thinking skills and advance technical knowledge and skills.” 

Interestingly, Section 3 (f) states that the plan is to include: “A recommendation as to whether community colleges should be allowed to offer applied baccalaureate degrees.” (This provision seems odd considering the co-sponsors of the bill all have community colleges in their districts and none has an OUS institution.) Unlike the development of the OTM in 2004, it appears campus faculty leadership is not being actively engaged in this discussion. The invitation and meeting agenda can be found at: www.ous.edu/dept/indaffairs/AB.

Enrolled

House Bill 3093

Sponsored by Representative D EDWARDS; Representatives KOMP, ROBLAN, THATCHER

AN ACT

Relating to applied baccalaureate degrees; and declaring an emergency.

Be It Enacted by the People of the State of Oregon:

  SECTION 1.  { + (1) As used in this section, 'applied baccalaureate degree' means a bachelor's degree designed to incorporate applied associate courses and degrees with additional coursework emphasizing higher-order thinking skills and advanced technical knowledge and skills.

  (2) The Joint Boards of Education shall develop a plan for offering applied baccalaureate degree programs at community colleges and state institutions of higher education. The boards shall consider the following types of programs for the purpose of offering some of these types and the possibility of combinations of these types:

  (a) A career ladder program that requires a substantial number of upper level courses in the same technical area of study as the student's applied associate degree;

  (b) An inverse program that reverses the traditional curriculum sequence by adding general education courses in the student's third and fourth years to the associate degree courses taken in the student's first and second years;

  (c) A management ladder program that combines associate degree requirements with applied management skills coursework; and

   (d) A work experience program that combines general education and technical coursework with direct, supervised work experience in a relevant field.

  (3) The Joint Boards of Education plan must include the following elements:

  (a) The method by which the applied baccalaureate degree programs will be created, including any necessary accreditation by the relevant accrediting agency;

  (b) The criteria for approving the degree and course options offered by state institutions of higher education and community colleges;

  (c) The articulation agreements between community colleges and state institutions of higher education necessary to ensure that the applied baccalaureate degree programs are as widely available as possible;

  (d) The resources required to implement the applied baccalaureate degree program;

  (e) The timeline necessary to implement the applied baccalaureate degree program; and 

  (f) A recommendation as to whether community colleges should be allowed to offer applied baccalaureate degrees.

  (4) The Joint Boards of Education shall submit a report, along with proposed legislation, to the interim committee of the Legislative Assembly related to higher education prior to November 1, 2010. The boards shall provide progress reports on the plan to the interim committee.

  (5) The Department of Higher Education, the Department of Education and the Department of Community Colleges and Workforce Development shall provide staff support to the Joint Boards of Education in the preparation of the reports required by this section. + }

  SECTION 2.  { + This 2009 Act being necessary for the immediate preservation of the public peace, health and safety, an emergency is declared to exist, and this 2009 Act takes effect on its passage. + }

                         ---------- 

*  The Chancellor’s Office is seeking a faculty member to participate in a task force on certificates to address, among other issues:   

· Minimum number of credits needed to constitute a certificate program   

· Upper division requirements    

· Program residency    

· Rules for “double dipping” (i.e., counting the same credits toward another major or certificate)

*  Finance and Administration Committee of the State Board will be discussing the OUS Budget

    Reduction Planning that has been mandated by the Legislative Fiscal Office for all state agencies.  This

    will be for a 5% and 10% cut to take effect in February for the remainder of the year and the biennium. 

REPORT OF THE FOAC REPRESENTATIVE – J. Long – No report.

REPORT OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL DELEGATE – J. Wiseman –  First meeting was held in October.  Council goal is to regroup and be more proactive.  Will be looking at the following:


*  Revisit the Smoking Policy


*  Review the Retirement Dinner


*  Will be in contact with Mike Schell to assist with the Vehicle Policy revision.  

REPORT OF THE ASOIT DELEGATE – S. Salmonson – ASOIT has been busy.


*  Sponsored pancake feed for residence hall the end of October


*  Sponsored student forum with Dr. Maples and Brian Fox from OUS


*  Will have canned food drive November 6-20


*  November 9th there will be a Veteran’s reception in Mt. Mazama at 5 pm.


*  November 17th Campus Life open house


*  November 18 & 19 DMS blood drive; goal is to beat the high schools in number of donors

ASOIT is continuing to amend and revise their constitution; working on voter registration and student printing issues.

OPEN FLOOR PERIOD – At last month’s meeting, after a discussion of the process rather than the qualifications of the Acting Provost, Senate reached the agreement that a search for provost would be the best move.  Dr. Chris Maples wants to discuss this with the Senate to get a sense of how this discussion evolved.  Since the cost of a search would probably be about $50,000, President Maples wanted to 

explore the possibility of appointing the provost instead of having a search.  Although faculty did not have any issues with the current Acting Provost, they felt that an official search should be conducted to validate the choice.  If OIT has a policy about conducting searches, because of the budget constraints, maybe that search should be postponed.  

As President, Dr. Maples has the prerogative to do an exception to policy.  Following an in-depth discussion with the Senate and finding that the concerns were with the process rather than with the person, Dr. Maples said that he would appoint Brad Burda as Provost; searches will be conducted for the school dean positions.  

ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Schnackenberg, Secretary
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